Great Milton Parish Council

www.greatmilton.org.uk
c/o Kelly Wing, 01844 338474, clerk@greatmilton.org.uk
13 Albury View, Tiddington, Oxford, Oxon, OX9 2LY

Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council held  Monday 17th December 2012 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion:
Present:

Cllrs. Stephen Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), Doug Colley, Peter Fewell (Vice Chair), Bill Fox, Rosalind Hayman and Christine Pepperell. 
In Attendance:

Kelly Wing (Clerk)




David Turner (County Councillor) 



1 member of the public were present
125/12      Apologies for Absence
                 PCSO Chris Ratcliff (Neighbourhood Policing Team) was unable to attend.
126/12
Register of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests for this Meeting

None for this meeting.
127/12
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the previous meeting held on Monday 19th November 2012 and the Planning Meeting held on Tuesday 4th December 2012 as a true and accurate record.

128/12
Matters to Report
The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with updates from their respective councils to be published in The Bulletin.

There were no reports of crime for Great Milton 

Stephen Harrod informed the Council about The Thames Valley Alert for community messaging for people that live and work in Oxfordshire and surrounding areas. 
The road around the Pitts Green, Lower End is in need of repair. Clerk has been in discussion with Highways & Jonathan Beale regarding who’s responsible for the road, need to investigate further with Countrywide service Definitive map department. 
129/12
Correspondence and Public Discussion

· Details of a Better Broadband for Oxfordshire were circulated. Clerk to register the councillors’ interest and Stephen Harrod to make contact with potential candidate from the village to Champion.
· The Clerk circulated details of Oxford Greenbelt Network AGM to take place on Tuesday 15th January 2013 at 7.45pm in ISLIP VILLAGE HALL. Councillors unable to attend meeting.  
· The Clerk mentioned an email received about an online Estate Agent signs E-petition. The Councillor agreed they didn’t feel strongly that there is a problem on this matter.
· An Email was received from a car traveller through the village re: parking/ congestion in Great Milton. This was circulated and discussed, all points noted but no solution to the problem at this time. Clerk to reply to the email.
· Letter received from OCC Jonathan Beale regarding Great Milton Footpath 8 Pegwell Lane. Clerk to pass copy of letter to residents of Pegwell Lane.
· Letter received from OCC regarding the Mid-term review of support bus service – comments required by Friday 1st March 2013. 
· An invitation was received from Oxfordshire Playing Field Association Spring Playground inspection training planned for 2nd March. Agreed to forward to GMRGC Andy Noble to see if anyone would like to attend. 
· The Letter received by Mr Hutton re: Caravan Site was circulated to all councillors along with a draft response. All agreed with the response to Mr Hutton to be copied to The Caravan club and Les Preston. 
      Public discussion
· Mr Peers stated that the Thornhill Park & Ride was used more by people parking and going to London, this causes insuffient space for people to use the service to travel to Oxford. David Turner advised that the extension to Thornhill Park & Ride would be due for completion by end 2013, previous delays were due to planning permission as a green belt area. The extension would provide approx 450/500 spaces.
· Mr Peers also commented on the issue of the Wheatley Campus development and the effect it will have on parking especially as students already park on the surround roads. DT advised when permission given for The Wheatley Campus development no extra parking spaces were provided. The issue isn’t the bus service as its well used but the effect of the parking due to students travelling from further a field where there isn’t a bus link.
· Charles mentioned an option of a schedule bus service for the surrounding villages and use the Park and Ride as hub station. SH to add this comment to the transport review.
130/12
Planning Applications
A
To consider the following Planning Applications:

Springfield Barn, Milton Common OX9 2JY – P12/S2876/FUL. Removal of existing rear extension. Construction of full-width lean-to extension to rear elevation. The Parish Council considers that this application should be APPROVED
B
The following Planning Decision was reviewed:


Land East of Crowthorne Kennels Milton Common - P12/S2019/LDP The decision to refuse the  Certificate of Lawful Use or Development has been appealed and an informal hearing to take place on 23 April 2013 at The Council Offices at Wallingford. The decision was made by the district council the parish were unable to comment. CP may attend informal hearing.

131/12
Tree Management Plan

It was RESOLVED that the clerk and council would continue to manage the Tree Management programme and review the option of a tree management plan at the end of 2013.  Clerk confirmed the priority 2 trees from the programme had been ordered with Jenks and priority 3 would be programmed next year from the budget. 

132/12
Maintenance of Trees Backing 13 Fullers Field 


The Parish Council considered the 3 quotes received from Complete Trees, Ring Rose and Jenks, it was RESOLVED to accept Jenks quote of £70 + Vat. Clerk to liaise with Jenks. 
133/12
Dispensation Request Policy


Christine Pepperall explained to the councillors about the Dispensation Policy and the effect on the Precept budget setting. SH advised by SODC that we would be covered and wouldn’t need it for setting the precept. It was resolved that the clerk would be able to grant dispensation. 
134/12
Financial Resolutions
A
The following cheques were authorised for payment:

Kelly Wing. Salary December. £351.75 


Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin production - December. £324.60

GMRGC. Grant £400

South Oxfordshire District Council. Dog bin emptying Apr-September 2012. £73.20


MH-P. Parish Hosting 08/01/13 – 07/01/14. £72

B
To review the budget for 2013-14.


The budget for 2013-14 was reviewed by the council, only a few alterations since last budget to the clerk salary as now includes allowance and an increase in PCC grass cut maintenance grant due to increase costs. An invoice was received from Gillett & Johnston for Clock repair for £307.20, due to the increase in cost compared to last year clerk to contact company to enquiry the reason.

It was resolved to allow the budget to be confirmed at January’s meeting once confirmation has been received about the shortfall with the precept. SH advised there could be a short fall approx. £100-£200, it was agreed that the precept would be kept the same and adjustments would be made within the contingency figure on the budget. 

The option of 4 Slow Horses signs were discussed, the cost would be approx £400 a sign. Rosalind Hayman to look into actual prices and discuss with David Turner whether he would be able to supply 2 signs out of next year’s locality budget.
135/12 
Parish Clerk Home Working Allowance

The Parish Council considered and resolved that £2 per week working from home allowance was to be paid to Parish Clerk for the use of their equipment and extra utilities costs. Parish Clerk to claim back dated allowance next month. 
136/12
The Registration of the Bull as a Community Asset

A resolution was passed for the resigistration of The Bull as a community asset. Clerk to send SODC a copy of the minutes. SH explained about the process of a buying a community asset.

137/12
Any Other Business
· The Big Clean up has happened in the Great Milton & Milton Common
· The interviews for the new Parish Clerk when well and an offer will be made to 1 of the candidates.

The meeting closed at 9.05pm.

The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be held on Monday January 21st 2012 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.


Signed:  _______________________________________
